St. Boniface (Scipio)



St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

16 - 24 August 2014

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.

Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	August 16,2014	6:00 PM	Harold Wolken - Anthonette Wolken and Family
Tuesday	August 19,2014	8:30 AM	Mary Morgan - John and Cheryl Strobel
Wednesday	August 20,2014	10:30 AM	All living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab
Thursday	August 21,2014	8:30 AM	Ambrose Scheckel - Lester and Barbara Wuertz
Saturday	August 23,2014	6:00 PM	Jo Ann McMahon - Keith McMahon

Ass	ignm	ents –	08/	'23/	14

Lectors:

Gerard Weber, Chase Benton

Eucharistic Ministers:

Galen and Peg Wichman, Marlene Laird

Richmond Care Center:

Ora Lee O'Brien

Hospitality: Counting Team: C

Keith McMahon

Church Cleaning:

Peg Wichman, Phyllis Rossman

Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 02 August 2014

Regular Collection - \$634.00

(Envelopes - \$435.00 and Plate - \$199.00)

Votives - \$15.00

Building Fund (Ruritans for Food Stand) - \$250.00

09 August 2014

Regular Collection - \$864.00

(Envelopes - \$675.00 and Plate - \$189.00)

Votives - \$30.00

Carmelite Missions - \$506.00 Building Fund - \$100.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	August 17,2014	9:00 AM	Gary Kratzberg - Dave and Nancy Hermreck
Monday	August 18,2014	8:30 AM	LaVerne Wittman - Henry and Hildred Wittman
Wednesday	August 20,2014	10:30 AM	All living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab
Friday	August 22,2014	8:30 AM	Venita Kelly - Cathy Kratzberg
Sunday	August 24,2014	9:00 AM	Living & Deceased of the Feuerborn Family - Feuerborn Family Reunion

Assignments - 08/24/14

Stewardship

Lectors:

Rick Feuerborn, Charlie Miller

Eucharistic Ministers:

Geralyn Feuerborn, Joan Rockers, Anita Sobba

Servers:

Ellie and Layne Lutz, Emma Jumet

Richmond Care Center:

Ora Lee O'Brien

Counting Team: Stacey Bures

Offertory Collection - 03 August 2014

Regular Collection - \$1,356.61

(Envelopes - \$1,056.00 and Plate - \$300.61

Votives - \$6.00

10 August 2014

Regular Collection - \$1,088.00

(Envelopes - \$862.00 and Plate - \$226.00)

Votives - \$15.00

Carmelite Missions - \$509.00

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



Pastor's Notes

FR. DAVE AWAY - Now that I have returned home safe and sound, it is Fr. Dave's chance to get away for a break. He left Friday morning, and will return on August 29th. Thank you (and him) for giving me the opportunity to get back to Chicago. It was a VERY FULL week with lots of activities - but frankly, I'm glad to be back into a regular routine again! I apologise for those mistakes in the Bulletin and want to wish Les and Clara a Happy 60th Anniversary! And I hope the confusion regarding the Assumption Vigil Mass time was helped with the correct announcement on the website.

ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORTS - the Annual Financial Reports will be distributed and explained at each parish next weekend, August 23rd and 24th. I look forward to presenting this to you, with much gratitude for your immense generosity over this past year.

SECOND COLLECTION - Thank you for your wonderful generosity in last weekend's special collection for the Carmelite Missions. It is greatly appreciated! The next special collection will be the weekend of September 6th and 7th, and will be for the Catholic University of America.

MEET THE NEW PRINCIPAL - this weekend at the 9 AM Mass at St. Boniface, Ms. Michelle Gavin, the new Principal at St. Rose School, will be joining us to introduce herself and speak briefly on the school's programs. Please give her a warm welcome as she settles into her new role in our region, and may God bless her in her new ministry!

CCD NEWS - Our CCD program will begin for the new school year on Wednesday, September 3rd, at 7:00 PM. Any new students who have not participated in past years, especially those entering the 1st Grade, are asked to contact me at the Parish Office (leaving a message on the machine is fine!), or contact Nancy Hermreck at 785.304.2673 or via e mail at: nhermreck@ yahoo.com We need to order supplies and will need an accurate number for this. All CCD teachers are asked to come to a "work night & planning session" the Wednesday before CCD begins, August 27th, at 7 PM at the Priory. Thanks!

ST. BONIFACE PARISH COUNCIL - will meet this Sunday, August 17th, immediately following Mass in the Priory dining room.

BAZAAR TIME APPROACHES! - plans are already being made for the St. Boniface Bazaar, which will be held on Sunday, October 5th. More information will be forthcoming, but if anyone would like to donate to the raffle by offering a prize, or contacting their employer or favorite merchant to donate a prize, please consider doing so now. Cash, check, or gift certificate donations can be mailed to or dropped off at the parish office. Thanks for considering this request!

www.carmeli50.org

I'd like to encourage everyone to visit this website regarding the upcoming celebration of the 150th Anniversary of the Carmelites coming to America. Anyone is invited to attend all or part of the events that are being planned. but of special note are the events planned for Friday, October 24th, when most of the participants in the Symposium will be here in our local community. Beginning in the morning, there will be a presentation by our current and two previous Priors General followed by a prayer service in the cemetery, with lunch at St. Boniface Hall, and a Mass presided over by our current General. All parishioners are invited to come to any or all of the events that day - but we will be looking for a head count fairly soon. Check your calendars and see if you will be able to make it, or arrange from time off work to join in this very special day. I hope we have a wonderful turnout!

Have a blessed week! - Fr. Jerry

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS - Thank you to the women from both parishes who came to the joint meeting and salad supper last Thursday evening. There was a nice turnout of women from both parishes, and the salads were wonderful....of course! Part of the agenda was the discussion of possible joint activities throughout the year. Some of these activities would not just be for the women of the parishes, but for the general parish populations: a book discussion group held on one Wednesday of each month while CCD is going on, discussing one of the books we have been given over the past couple of years, or some other selection; another would be a Spring or Fall bus trip to the Carmelite headquarters in Darien IL, staying at our retreat center there, visiting the National Shrine of the Little Flower, and a tour of some of Chicago's highlights (and shopping!); and one which will be advertised more in the near future will be a St. Boniface/St. Therese afternoon with the Chamber Players in Garnett, where we will enjoy a great meal and a fine performance by the Players. This will take place on Sunday afternoon, December 14th. As soon as details regarding that event are finalized, more information will be in the Bulletin.

MANY ARCHDIOCESAN OFFERINGS! - There are several new offerings sponsored by the Archdiocese that may be of interest to you: BUCKET RETREAT 2014 for all high school students; DONNELLY COLLEGE information and contact number; HEALING RETREAT FOR WOMEN WHO HAVE SUFFERED FROM SEXUAL TRAUMA; a CATECHIST FORMATION DAY for parish catechists (there is one in Ottawa on September 13th that may be perfect for our own catechists!); and the Church of the Ascension in Overland Park is hosting DR. SCOTT HAHN ON "HAIL HOLY QUEEN" AND "THE JOY OF THE GOSPEL AND THE NEW EVANGELIZATION." Information on all of these is posted on the parish bulletin boards. Please consider taking advantage of some of these offerings!

WEBSITE - Keep checking the website as it continues to evolve as a helpful and meaningful tool for all of us! And there is now a parish Facebook page, and you can access the website and bulletin through that link. The Facebook page name is: **Saint Boniface & Saint Therese - Kansas**

HOME VISITS - I make home visits and bring Holy Communion to our homebound members on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Long Term Care in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let's all keep all of our elderly, sick and homebound parishioners in our prayers!

St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!

<u>Faith</u> - Proclaim it: in Spirit, in Word, and in Deed!